
Wildrose School Community Council Annual Meeting 

January 28, 2020 

In attendance: Lynn Wood, Angela Davis, Dana Steward, Christine Hamilton, Jennifer Ferguson, Andrea 

Goldhawke, Lee-Ann Becotte, Crystal Fernette, Bonnie Gosselin, Travey Beaven 

1. Principals report  

SCC Principal’s Report January 28 2020 

 Outdoor Garden  
o Had a meeting today with Kim,  
o Looking at dates for the Spring work that needs to be done 
o Next steps  

 Planning the classroom implements 
 Perennial Planting  

 School Clothing  
o Source for Sports can set up a school store online 
o Take a look at Debden for example 
o We will be preparing this in June so if you have any ideas as to what you want available please 

make sure to get them in 
 Signs for Halls  

o 3 have been ordered and should be placed over the February Break 
o Welcome Sign, In This School Sign and Be the Nice Kid Sign 
o See end of document for samples 

 Upcoming Events  
o High school Principals at PTIs - should we let all parents know? Yes 
o SLC Telemiracle Fun Night - Feb 27 (Thursday 6 - 8) 
o Wild Rose Talent Night - in April (prior to Easter) 
o Blanket Exercise - Truth and Reconciliation - Does SCC want to host an evening? 

 Our School Survey  
o Parent Perspective 
o Elementary Perspective (4, 5, 6) 
o Secondary Perspective (7, 8) 
o So now what …  

 Pick a few and ask for Parent Feedback 
 Set Up Displays at PTIs for information only 
 Set up Displays at PTI and have chart paper at each one asking for feedback / 

solutions 
 Set Up Displays at PTI and do “Bus Stop Activity” to generate solutions 

Do the same thing in classes with students 

 

2. Financial Update 

 $1000 SCC Balance 

 Nov 6     $203.20 (Halloween hot lunch purchased by Angela Davis) ** This amount came out of 

the Walkathon Fund. 

 Dec 6     -$118.27 (Kitchen supplies purchased by Bonnie Gosselin) 

 Dec 18   -$36.99 (Lynn Wood – Christmas concert candy canes & oranges) 

 Jan 24    -$126.14 (Michelle Fortin – Hot Meal expenses) 

 Jan 24 Hot Lunch $365.00 (approximately) Proceeds to go to Telemiracle   

 Balance = $718.60 

 



3. Buffer Zone for School 

 We discussed the possibility of requesting a 1 km buffer zone prohibiting the spraying of 

chemicals whether school was in session or not. 

 There was discussion around the size of a buffer zone, when the buffer zone would be in effect 

and the process for requesting something like this. 

 It was decided that the school will ask the neighboring farmers to notify the school if they are 

spraying pesticides during hours when children would be at the school and ask them if they 

could not spray during the hours of 8 a.m. to 4 p.m. on school days.   

4. After School Program 

 Trade & Craft Show Nov.23 – raised approximately $1590 

 Considering a spring fundraiser to ensure program costs are met. 

 May be looking for another worker for next year. 

5. Grad 

 Grade 8 and kindergarten grad will be June 24 

 Grads to decide on a theme after Easter in late April 

6. Upcoming Events 

 Mar.11or12 will be Try a Trade for grade 7, grade 8’s will tour Carleton at the same time, they 

will also have a gym class in the pool and a science lesson in the science center 

 Mar.9-13 Turtleford is having a land based activities week and some students may join for a day 

 Wapiti is planned for Mar.2-6 week but is yet to be confirmed 

 Ministry is looking for SCC input into Program Enhancement Grant if SCC members are 

interested 

7. Next Annual Meeting Tues. May 5 at  7 p.m.  


